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  Cover Photo:  July 2013 National Convention in Phoenix.  Left to right:  Ace, F’76 / Snidley, S’71 / Lurch, W’72 / Yabut, W’73 / Peabody, F’81 / Puff, S’13 / HOP, S’11 / Dangle, F’12 / Solo, F’73.
This newsletter is produced by Epsilon Rho’s Alumni Association for the benefit of alumni, undergraduate brothers, campus administrators, parents, and other friends of Delta Sigma Phi.  E-copies are posted on the Assn.’s web site, SLOYitbos.com, on the page “Reports.”  Y.I.T.B.O.S., Yabut, Editor.
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Chapter Completes First Year of “Leading By Values”
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Editor’s Note:
“Leading By Values” is the chapter’s current decision-making model.  It appears to be supporting culture change in leadership, decision-making, and conduct.  Introduced by ACB in September 2012, it was accepted by our membership.  Through joint discussions with ACB, the chapter debated and chose a set of five core values to live-by in chapter governance and personal conduct.  These five guiding core values are:  Leadership; Brotherhood / Loyalty; Traditions / Rituals; Professionalism; and Pride / Honor.  Our actives are showing a higher commitment to the chapter’s purpose, values, expectations, and rules.  This is because they chose the values, defined behaviors that support the values, and regularly refer to them.  Although a work-in-progress, this model has the potential to increase chapter independence in effective self-governance, improve risk-management, and promote undergraduate growth – with reduced alumni oversight.

[image: image7.emf] ACB President’s Report
By Bob “Ace” Veazie, Fall 1976
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Our chapter is doing so well that I don’t know where to start!  When is the last time you heard a report about Epsilon Rho start like this?

Our chapter is strong and is perhaps being led the best in decades.  Our chapter officers are solid, and you would be impressed with how the chapter property is maintained.  No, the chapter property is not perfect - but more importantly – it is respected and honored.  I am pleased to report that, for the first time in my service of almost a decade on ACB, the house will be at full occupancy this coming school year!  Every room designed for two will have double occupancy, and we have signed contracts for 30 live-ins in a dry chapter house!  Could there be a better test of the increasing success of our chapter’s program, or the strength of brotherly bond, or the quality of men we are attracting?

Our chapter’s Executive Boards have done an excellent job focusing on core values to return our chapter to excellence.  We’re not there yet but are on our way.  Our values-based decision-making model has had incredible results under their leadership.  I can’t tell you that things are better only because of Leading by Values, however I can tell you this leadership methodology is helping a great deal.  

The only complaint I received from campus in the last year had to do with Delta Sig behavior at an IFC sports event on campus.  To be sure, there were important aspects of this complaint that we took very seriously and looked into.  However, DSP was also told they had too many loud and unruly men in attendance that didn’t always remain behind the side-line.  My point is that only two years ago, our sports teams played many games with few-to-no brothers present to cheer them on.  Our men have a new spirit in their house!  

Our revitalized Delta Sig spirit is also being felt at the national level.  Just last month we had six alumni and three undergraduate brothers attend National Convention in Phoenix, Arizona.  We went to listen, to observe, but also to present a gift to our brother chapters, colonies, and national organization.

Two Epsilon Rho alumni leaders, representing the ACB and the Alumni Association, put a booklet together on how to establish and maintain our Executive Board’s decision-making model of Leading By Values.  ACB and the Alumni Association paid for 350 copies to be printed and taken to Convention.  To let all chapter and alumni leaders present know of this gift, I was given the high honor of being allowed to address the entire Convention during formal meeting.  I was the only “nobody” that was allowed to address the entire Convention.  It’s a big deal.  I told them of Epsilon Rho’s journey and of our gift (the pamphlet) that documented our experience and explained how to Lead By Values.  This gift was given to all of Delta Sigma Phi Fraternity on behalf of all Epsilon Rho brothers from across 6-plus decades.

Please let me share one final note about our men - an example of their maturity, judgment, and support of our chapter’s values and rules.  Our graduating brothers wanted a party to celebrate their graduation.  Exec and ACB discussed this and made sure it would not be on chapter property.  The party was held at an adjacent property.  On their own initiative, our active chapter hired four security guards and positioned them at the boundary of our property - to ensure no alcohol was brought onto chapter property.  The police responded to the party and came to our chapter – only to find that the party was next door.   Our chapter President introduced the police to our hired security force and gave them a tour of our house and property – our dry house and property.  The police were so impressed they reported to campus how well Delta Sigma Phi had managed this risk.  As a result, campus had our leaders talk to IFC about how we managed this situation.

We are back on course, and your ACB continues to reinforce our goals of excellence and bond.  In September, your ACB again returns to SLO to guide the start of the upcoming school year.  We will start with a review of our values and then discuss what will define the great year ahead for our chapter and men.  You should all be proud of our young men.  I look forward to what we can teach them this year.

YITBOS,

Ace

PS – You can access Epsilon Rho’s gift to other chapters, the Leading-By-Values booklet, by going on-line.  Go to the alumni web site:  http://www.CalPolyDeltaSigAlumni.com.   
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  Outgoing Chapter President’s Report

 By Sam “Crumpet” Tearle, Spring 2010
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I highly encourage all the chapters of Delta Sigma Phi to develop a core set of values, define their behaviors so you know what they mean, and put them in a process to make sure the guys and chapter are matching up to them.   
 
We met with the ACB over a year ago and developed our values and definitions.  On multiple occasions this last year, I had the entire chapter rate how we were living against them.  This was huge in how we led our way out of some past undesirable behaviors into the best fraternity on campus.

 
I feel without the clarification of our values, and the ongoing connecting to them, we'd be far less ahead.  As well, we use our values to rush the right men and the values are taught to pledges in the first few weeks of pledging.  This way they know exactly what we stand for at Delta Sigma Phi Epsilon Rho.  Leading By Values has made my Presidency easier.  It draws our entire chapter together to be our best.  Others see how we are significantly different...for the far better.  We have more volunteers, more leaders on campus, more philanthropy and less "dead wood" in our chapter membership!
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Campus Recognizes Epsilon Rho
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  Campus Administrator Diego Silva Addresses ACB Meeting
 By Alumni Association
Cal Poly’s Coordinator of Fraternity and Sorority Life, Mr. Diego Silva, addressed the alumni and undergraduate Brothers present at our April 20, 2013, ACB meeting during Open House (Poly Royal).  
Mr. Silva gave an informative and interesting overview of Greek life today at Cal Poly.  He reported there were 17 IFC Fraternities and that sororities were equally as popular.  He said that, as a group, about one-quarter of last year’s freshman class of 4,000 students (men and women combined) joined a Greek organization.  

In a presentation to our Chapter President, Mr. Silva presented our chapter with a SAFER Certificate.  SAFTER was established by Cal Poly in the late 1990’s.  SAFER provides advocacy, educational programs, and confidential conversations about sexual assault or violence.  The SAFER Certification recognized Delta Sigma Phi as a safe organization dedicated to ending violence against women and men.  

Mr. Silva also said, “The alumni organization of Delta Sigma Phi is one of the better organized and active alumni groups out of all of our Greek organizations.”
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 Cal Poly President Armstrong Sends Letter of Acknowledgement
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SAN LUIS OBISPO

April 2,2013 OFFICE OF THE PRESIDI

Mr. Chris Patterson

Alumni Association Officer

Delta Sigma Phi Fraternity

Epsilon Rho Chapter — Cal Poly/SLO
2824 Cambridge Road

Cameron Park, CA 95682-7805

Dear Mr. Patterson:

Thank you for sending me the Spring 2013 issue of the Delta Sigma Phi alumni
newsletter. DSP is obviously working very hard on improving itself and the
community. Pledge classes are increasing in size, philanthropic work is growing,
and promotion of strong DSP values is evident.

I was especially impressed with the establishment of the Poly P Scholarship. The
four in-house scholarships, plus this addition, are wonderful resources for our
students.

Good luck with your Open House BBQ and the Alumni Dinner. Ilook forward to
meeting with DSP again soon.

Sincerely,

iy

Jeffrey D. Armstrong
President

ec: K. Humphrey
J. DeCosta

CALIFORNIA POLYTECHNIC STATE UNIVERSITY SAN LUIS OBISPO, CA 93407-1000
805-756-6000 PHONE PRESIDENTSOFFICE@CALPOLY.EDU 805-756-1129 FAX
WWW.CALPOLY.EDU




Alumni Association Gives Chapter Gift
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 Large-Group-Capable BBQ-Unit Returns To Chapter

By Alumni Association
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On behalf of all  Alumni Association members and donors, our 2013 gift to the chapter was a large professional-grade BBQ built by a Santa Maria BBQ company. 

Long ago the City forced the chapter to remove the block and brick BBQ built against the Cal Park wall just outside of the kitchen.  It was built within the five-foot side setback.  
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Our gift supports daily dinner preparation in the traditional BBQ area - and group activities.  With a few inches to spare, this BBQ can be rolled through the breezeway to the back yard.  It is built of 3/8 inch steel plate, weighs over 600 pounds, and has an adjustable grill of 40 by 60 inches – 3 feet 4 inches by 5 feet!  It is legal to park and use in the same spot as the old BBQ – because it is not permanently built in!  Our actives were very, very excited to get this beast of a BBQ to support large-group activities!  They purchased and lined the bottom with fire-brick to prevent bottom burn-through and extend the unit’s life.  A 2x4 inch metal plaque is bolted to the front of the BBQ.  Thank you Association donors – you are helping our chapter build a better brotherhood and bond!
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ACB And Alumni Association Give Scholarships
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ACB Gives Scholarships at Open House – April 2013
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ACB President Bob “Ace” Veazie (in the hat), on behalf of alumni, presents one of four scholarships totaling $2,500 and funded from chapter rents to ACB.
ACB’s annual scholarships are the “New Member Scholarship” and the “Kevin Costello Scholarship” in honor of a Bond Eternal brother.  Due to the outstanding caliber of applicants, the scholarships were shared by more than two men.  
This year, $2,500 was distributed between Cooper “Foato” Bloyd, F’09; Yasheer “Renga” Moayedim, S’12; Marcel “Slimeeds” Schwagen, F’09;  and Daniel “Cloos” Michaels, S’12. 
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Alumni Association Gives Two $1,000 Scholarships at Open House
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Alumni Association officer Chris “Yabut” Patterson presented two $1,000 scholarships funded by alumni donations to our Association.  The photo at left shows the award given to undergraduate Patrick “Kiper” Montejano, S’10, past Rush/Recruitment Chair.  This scholarship is the “Joel Setaro Pimentel Guerrero Scholarship” for our S’72 initiate, and Bond Eternal Brother, “Mole.”  In his own words, he asked for this award to be for, “A Yitbos who displays the true qualities of Brotherhood.  They wouldn't have to be the best students or the best athletes, just someone who kept the real meaning of the House alive.”  The second award is the “Working Brother Scholarship,” and went to Abhinav “Bogues” Jain, S'12, who was at work during the awards presentations.  Our alumni are proud to support Brothers of such quality.
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ACB BBQ and Alumni Dinner a Success at Open House (Poly Royal)

ACB-Sponsored BBQ Following Business Meeting A Great Success

To celebrate brotherhood across-the-decades, ACB sponsored an all-hands BBQ at the chapter house on April 20, 2013.  No alcohol was permitted because the chapter is dry.
The event was very well attended by about 40 alumni, the chapter’s large membership, and many guests, including Mrs. Julia Starkey, Carson Starkey’s mother.  Steak, tri-tip, chicken, and salmon were served along with all the usual Santa Maria Style BBQ side dishes.  ACB provided for 250 servings and, after some finger-tip math, we estimate that about 50 extra-hungry actives went through twice!  ACB hopes, but cannot guarantee, that the ACB-provided BBQ will be an annual event at the chapter house after every Spring ACB meeting.
Alumni Dinner at Old Port Inn 
By Yabut & Carol Patterson


Thirty couples filled the upstairs banquet room of Olde Port Inn in Port San Luis during the first-annual “Alumni Dinner” on Saturday, April 20th, of Open House weekend.  This event was requested by returning alumni.  

Hosted by Yabut and Carol Patterson, this really fun alumni dinner was also a fundraiser, raising almost $1,000 for Delta Sigma Phi’s philanthropic scholarship - the Poly P Scholarship.  This scholarship honors our Delta Sig Brothers who built the modern Poly P in 1957.  We thank each and every alumni, wife, and guest who came and made this first annual dinner such a crazy and fun time!  Special thanks go to W’68 Spanky and Suzi Blazick for assisting with fundraising and to W’58 Slats and Carlotta Dathe for their generosity.  We’re not sure if the Olde Port event was a dinner or a party, so let’s call it a Dinner-Party!
Save-The-Date For Next Year’s Alumni Dinner-Party!
Saturday, April 12, 2014, Madonna Inn’s Garden Room
Next year Open House (Poly Royal) is one week earlier than usual.  Our second-annual Alumni Dinner and fundraiser for DSP’s Poly P Scholarship will be held at Madonna Inn in SLO.  Next year’s Alumni Dinner will be Saturday, April 12, 2014.  We have already reserved, made deposit, and contracted Madonna Inn’s upstairs Garden Room!  


Last year our group was limited by the size of Olde Port’s banquet room to only 30 couples.  This year, at Madonna Inn, we can seat 60 couples and also have a dance floor, dedicated drink service, a better-configured room, a far better music system - and twice the fun!
As requested by alumni, dress will be casual-dressy.  Women understand this code, but to help us men, this means a range from collared shirt and pants - to sports coat / slacks / and tie (tie optional).
We will start one hour later next year.  Cocktails will start at 6 p.m., dinner will be served by 7:30 p.m., and dancing after dinner must end by 10 p.m. - unless we want to continue the party for an additional $200 per hour for the room.  
If you attended last year’s Alumni Dinner, or were on the waiting list, you will automatically be put on the “Interested List” for the 2014 Alumni Dinner at Madonna Inn.  Alumni of all eras are invited.  If you will be attending Cal Poly’s 2014 Open House (Poly Royal) and  have a serious interest in attending this function, contact Yabut and Carol at golddust@cwnet.com to be put on the “I’m Interested List.”  By doubling the room capacity of the venue we hope, but cannot guarantee, that we can include everyone who wants to attend.  Even though Madonna Inn is more expensive than Olde Port Inn, we hope to keep the pricing the same as last year:  $60 single and $120 per couple.  Madonna is not able to quote us 2014 dinner costs yet.

Alumni Charity Golf Tourney Raises $6,250 For Aware, Awake, Alive

Second-Annual Charity Golf Tournament A Huge Success

For the second year, Cal Poly Delta Sig alumni raised a significant amount for a student-oriented, charitable foundation.  
In this photo, Jim “Lurch” Larson, W’72, event coordinator (on the far right) stands beside Mrs. Julia Starkey.  It was Mrs. Starkey’s son, Carson, who needlessly died from alcohol poisoning during hazing while pledging another fraternity at Cal Poly.  To honor him, and to educate college students about alcohol poisoning, the not-for-profit foundation of Aware, Awake, Alive was formed.  Although this photo shows the amount of $5,500, the final tally for AAA was $6,250.  Combined with the $5,000 in proceeds from last year’s charitable golf tourney, Delta Sigs and their friends have contributed $11,250 to help this foundation educate students on how to avoid, recognize, and respond to alcohol poisoning.  The choice of this charity was our chapter’s unanimous recommendation to alumni in February 2012 – “to give it voice.”  EP ACB President Ace (in hat) and national representative Ry Beck are on the left.
(Editor’s note:  I was fortunate to have a brief conversation with Mrs. Starkey during the ACB BBQ, the DSP event in which the ceremonial check was presented.  I observed her standing for some time between the sliding glass door and the tube room window - just watching the happy mob in the back yard.  After introducing myself, she spoke softly but her words had great impact.  Mrs. Starkey said that Carson would have been a senior and graduated that June.  With a warm smile, she then said she had been greatly enjoying just watching all the happy and energetic young men and women enjoying themselves at the BBQ.  I believe that, in her eyes, she saw a wonderful day that Carson might have had.  She was sincere in her thanks for what Delta Sigma Phi was doing for Aware, Awake, Alive, and those it helps.)

Chapter Performs Poly P Work-Day

 Delta Sig Alum Reports On The “P”

By Jim “Ozzie” Nelson, F’71

April 5, 2013

This afternoon I took a hike up to the Poly P.  I have not been up there in 40 years and other than its current paint job, not much has changed.  Except did I mention the hill has gotten a lot steeper?  YITBOS, Oz                                                      
 75 Delta Sigs Clean-Up Cal Poly’s Hillside Icon – The “P”
By Connor “Bruce” Koch, F’12, Engineered Leadership (EL) Officer

June 1, 2013

In 1919, the first recorded version of the Cal Poly “P” was erected on the hillside overlooking campus.  Through tradition, and constant maintenance, the Poly “P” has stood, in various forms, for nearly a century.  In 1956, after going through several reconstructions, the older, smaller, “P” was in desperate need of repair. 

Delta Sigma Phi volunteered to develop a long-lasting “P,” and designed, engineered, and constructed the modern version that proudly stands on the hillside today – 56 years later.

In recent years, the foundation has eroded and the “P” started to crack from sliding down the hill.  In addition, years of old paint had accumulated, making the surface of the “P” rocky and uneven.  After noticing the state of disrepair that the symbol of our campus had fallen into, Delta Sigs once again decided to step forward and repair the “P.”  To obtain permission, we first had to coordinate with Diego Silva, the Coordinator of Student Life and Leadership at Cal Poly.  He was immediately on-board with the idea, and helped us develop a comprehensive plan to restore the “P” to its former glory.  Due to limited funds, we decided to hold-off on a major reconstruction, instead deciding to focus on the surface and surrounding area. 


On Saturday, June 1st, 75 members of Delta Sigma Phi, Epsilon Rho chapter, trudged up the hillside to the “P.”  Half of our group spent the first hour cleaning and sanding the “P,” while the others pulled weeds and brush around the structure.  After bagging the refuse and making the “P” ready for paint, we spent the next two hours coating it a bright white - its original color.  The Cal Poly “P,” while still in need of structural support, stands again as a proud icon of Cal Poly.  The Brothers of Delta Sigma Phi feel fortunate for the opportunity to once again restore the symbol of our school and maintain our fraternity’s strong commitment to community service.

Alumni In-The-News


 Brother Greg “Deuce” Piers, F’67: 
 In preparation to walk 20 miles a day for three days, as part of a cancer fundraising event, Deuce has walked over 1,200 miles in practice this year.
 
Brother Greg “Mombo” Weaver, F’74:  
Mombo and his wife Kris are relocating to Little Rock, AR, after years of involvement in marriage ministry and mentoring.  Both believe that it takes strong marriages and strong families to build a strong society.  Mombo has accepted a position with Family Life, a 37-year-old, faith-based organization that is focused on building strong marriages and families.
 
Brother Brian “Yukon” Roberts, S’89, Bond Eternal:  
Epsilon Rho’s past President (1991-92), Yukon, passed away this summer.  A celebration-of-life will have been held, prior to this publication, at our chapter house.  Brothers can make a contribution to a leadership-fund being established by ACB in Yukon’s name.  Donations can be sent to Brother Ray Calande, 1384 Rue Avait, San Jose, CA  95131, made payable to “DSP EP Alumni Assn.,” and clearly marked for “Yukon’s Leadership Fund” in the memo-line.

Brother Mike “Harpo” Roanhaus, S’70:  
On August 5th,  Harpo, wife Dea, eleven other Epsilon Rho alumni, and several past Little Sisters participated in the annual Cystic Fibrosis Benefit Golf Tournament held at Pasatiempo Golf Club in Santa Cruz.  This is a fundraiser for Cystic Fibrosis Research, Inc.  Daughter Becca Roanhaus, age 25, has CF and is the inspiration for “Team Becca” in the benefit tournament.  One in 2,500 American children are born with CF and only half live to age 38.  We thank Grobo, Deuce, Big Daddy, Penny, Bull, Duffer, TA, Hots, Coco, Spanky, Dizzy for attending, and Lurch for electronically attending the auction.  For more information or to participate next year, please contact Harpo at mike.roanhaus@hdrinc.com.

Brother Jim “Lurch” Larson, W’72:
Not being a National insider, I was honored and humbled to be appointed by Mike Hoffman in 2008 to the Grand Council, and then elected in Convention in 2009 in St. Louis. My re-election to GC this July in Phoenix is a continuing honor.  Nonetheless, this will be my last term on the council.  I think that the Learning Management System, which I have worked hard on, will do more to enable our ability to achieve our Vision 2025 than anything else we can do. 


Brother Tom “Iron Toe” Green, W’57, And Gang:
Eleven Brothers from the 1950’s had a reunion August 10th at F’56 Jack Cook's home in Lodi.  
It was wonderful to see guys I haven't seen in over twenty-five years!  This is testimony to the friendships we developed during college days.  It was as though we hadn't seen each other in weeks.  I’ve always thought our era had a special bond.  From left to right:  Jack “Curley” Cook, F’56; Larry “Ole” Olsen, S’58; Ron “Oiler” Acquistapace, F’58; Bill “Yakety Yak” Barbour, S’59; Tom “Iron Toe” Green, W’57; Jim “3.2” Evans, S’58; John “Si’mon” Kerr, S’58; Cliff “Little Man” Hahn, F’56; Bob “Slats” Dathe, W’58; Jerry “Jacques” Kechter, F’58; Tom “Rastus” Rasmussen, S’59

A Unique Legacy Discussion
Contributed By Paul “Weasel” Bet, F’78, and Martin “Beads” Ernst, W’74

F’78 Brother Weasel Emailed:

I’d love to get your opinion on something.  My son Eric is currently a pledge in this class, Spring ‘13.  What are your thoughts on my asking to attend the initiation?  Is that something alumni have done in the past, or is it not appropriate?  It’s not too often that you would get a chance to see your own son get pinned.

W’74 Brother Beads Replied:

The house became an integral part of my college years.  After graduation, marriage and eventually children, I looked back and realized that 80% to 90% of my college friends were Greek.  I decided that, should my children decide they wanted to go Greek, it would be on their terms.  

My son, Devin, ended up at Cal Poly.  Growing up, I never mentioned the fraternity.  I had an 8 x 10 house picture in my shop and he asked about it once or twice.  I never gave this a second thought.

During WOW Week, Devin called us at about 12:30 a.m. and said, "Dad, what is the name of your Paddle?  I'm at your fraternity house, they’re having a party, they let me in because I told them you went here, but they're gonna’ kick me out if I can't show them your Paddle." 

I got to watch my son be initiated.  You NEED to be there for his pinning.  You will share a bond that few get to have.  I tell you as a brother, don't miss this chance.  The brothers in the house now will welcome you for the pinning.  Devin was nicknamed ICE as part of the Fall ’05 class.
Weasel’s Response:

I received a similar call to yours Beads, during WOW week this year, also at midnight, when Eric was at the house and called to say he saw my picture and nick name on an old composites.  But he didn’t have time to join a fraternity until Spring.  He narrowed it down to two houses.  I wanted him to make his own decision.  He finally called and said he had decided.  He said, “Delta Sigma Phi seems to be a better house because of their long history and traditions.”  At that point, trying not to sound too excited, I told him if he got a bid he should go for it.  After hearing from you, I’m glad he did and am lucky it has gone full circle.

I want to thank you guys for getting back to me.  I really appreciate you taking the time and providing the personal insight.  You know, I have to tell you that ever since Eric decided to pledge Delta Sigma Phi, now three months ago, there has been this weird feeling burning inside me.  Thanks for helping me realize what that has been and how really fortunate I am to have a son become a Fraternity Brother.  His nickname is Gerbil.  They wanted to keep him in the rodent family!

Fire Engine’s 90th Birthday
By Ghost-Writer Pumper B. Back
Brothers, after research, it turns out that our 1923 American La France fire engine, which we purchased in 1960, is really a 1924 model.  She turns 90 years old next year in 2014.  The lady deserves a present for all she has done for Delta Sigma Phi, don’t you think so?
In October 2010 an alumni team towed her away and began the job of restoring her to a reasonable mechanical and safe operating condition.  They have invested over 400 volunteer man-hours, and frankly, a lot of their own money.  This is a layman’s simplification, but the first year was spent making her run, the second year in searching for or machining various parts, and this year’s focus is on extensively needed body work.  Currently her body is partly disassembled for fender repair.  She needs more body-work, paint, seat upholstery, and replacement of many missing parts.  You would too if you were 90!
Our Brothers F’69 Bull, S’71 Snidley and Rocky, W’72 TA, and F’72 Rollo need your help!  If you can’t go to SLO to work on the old lady, please support her return with a donation!  Help her make her 90th birthday party in style during Open House (Poly Royal) in April 2014!  
Good people never ask for as much as they really need.  Want my guess?  They need 5 grand.  

Look at the old lady in better days, and now!

                            IN BETTER DAYS                                               NOW                                                                                                           
Don’t you think the old lady deserves our help after all she’s done for DSP?  We’re coming up on three years - let’s get this done.  I’m sending in another $100 myself.  Please send a donation too.  Make your check payable to Steve “Rocky” Miller, note "Fire Engine" on the memo line, and mail it to him at 3955 Carissa Ct., San Luis Obispo, CA  93401.  Thanks and YITBOS

Reunion Dates To Remember

By Alumni Association

Homecoming 2013:  Saturday, November 16, 2013 

ACB Meeting at 9 a.m. at the chapter house, 244 California Blvd., SLO. 

 For campus information, access the web site www.homecoming.calpoly.edu.
Open House (Poly Royal) 2014:  weekend of April 12, 2014

Cal Poly has moved Open House up one week for 2014.  It is the second weekend!

Thursday, April 10, 2014:  golf, BBQ at TA’s in Nipomo.  Contact S’74 Ben “Coco” Parcasio for details at b.d.parcasio@sbcglobal.net.
Friday, April 11, 2014:  Third Annual DSP Charity Golf Tournament, Nipomo.  Contact Mike “Harpo” Roanhaus, S’70, at mike.roanhaus@hdrinc.com or Jim “Lurch” Larson, W’72, at Jwlarson2@hotmail.com.  
Saturday, April 12, 2014:  ACB Meeting, Afternoon BBQ, Alumni Dinner, Carnation Dance.  For the BBQ and Alumni Dinner, contact Chris “Yabut” Patterson at golddust@cwnet.com.  For the Carnation Dance, contact Chapter Social Chairman  John “Lacron” Razmajoo, S’12, at jrazmajoo@yahoo.com.  Alumni are welcome at the Alumni Dinner or the chapter’s Carnation Dance.

Delta Sigma Phi National Convention:  July 9-12, 2015, New Orleans


Poly P Scholarship Promotes DSP
By Alumni Association
In 2012 a philanthropic scholarship for an entering male student was established by the alumni of Delta Sigma Phi.  The “Poly P Scholarship” is a public-service award funded by Cal Poly alumni of Delta Sigma Phi, the student organization that built the modern Poly P in 1957.  This $1,000 merit-based scholarship provides our alumni a means to collectively give-back to our alma mater in a manner that brings credit to Delta Sigma Phi.  It educates the public and demonstrates philanthropy to our undergraduate Brothers.

Cal Poly Brothers Attend Convention
By Your Editor
Brothers, as one of the six alumni who attended our Fraternity’s National Convention this summer, I offer these first-hand observations.  
This was the first Convention for three of us:  S’71 Snidley, F’76 Ace, and yours truly from W’73.  The other three alums, W’72 Lurch, F’73 Solo, and F’81 Peabody had been to at least one prior Convention.  Yep, after 40 years as a Brother, this was my first Convention.  
We Cal Poly Delta Sigs from 1950 through the 1970’s are an unusually independent, chapter-oriented, bunch of SOB’s, aren’t we?  I don’t think very many outside the chapter realize why.  This independence is probably due, in part, to our geographic isolation that made visits from national few to none.  It is also no doubt caused by our setting the record, for any Fraternity, as a 19+ year (and often 100 man) Colony!  When chartered in 1969, we even asked for the designation of “Colony.”  Our protracted Colony status was due to an innocent 1949 misunderstanding between Cal Poly and national over future campus recognition.  As 1957 alumnus Iron Toe told me, “We were like an island because we were alone in our fight for campus recognition.”   Campus recognition is necessary in Delta Sigma Phi to be chartered.     
Of the six alumni, I was the only one to be accompanied by his wife – and we all had an outstanding time!  Convention, held every two years, moves around the country to a different host city.  This year it was held in Phoenix at the historic and beautiful Biltmore, where we stayed using the DSP Convention discount.  
Convention began on a Thursday evening with an all-hands informal reception and concluded Sunday evening with a formal banquet and awards ceremony.  In between there were three morning sessions for brothers only, with all 500+ men gathered together in one room.  Each day a luncheon was held for brothers, wives, and other guests.  Our lunches had prestigious key-note speakers.  In the afternoons, for those involved in chapter leadership, various educational workshops were held.

As a 40-year chapter-man, I admit to arriving at Convention with a strong chapter-bias.  I went to support Epsilon Rho’s gift to Delta Sigma Phi – the pamphlet on Leading By Values.  

I went to listen and observe while being one of Epsilon Rho’s authorized voting delegates, one of only about 150 voting delegates from across the country at Convention.  I went to experience what others, whom I regard, said must be experienced first-hand to fully appreciate.  After 40 years, I went to see if there was more.  I risked my comfort-zone.
I left Convention with a modified view of our Fraternity.  I realize that a strong chapter-man can also appreciate and benefit from the many high-caliber men, young and old, that represent other chapters and colonies.  To me, these men form the core of our Fraternity.  

It is difficult to adequately express the feeling of great pride one gets from being part of a 500-man Delta Sig team of fine men from across the country.  Shaking hands with new friends, you immediately knew them.  Every man there had worm the same pledge pin, read the same Gordian Knot, participated in the same rituals, and like you - earned his Brotherhood.  He was at Convention because of his regard for Delta Sigma Phi.  
Many alumni were in their 40’s to 70’s – a clear demonstration of their love for Delta Sigma Phi and what it had done for them in life.  Some were chapter- and alumni-leaders, while others came just to experience “The Fraternity.”  I am 61, and I’ve made few better decisions than to go to Cal Poly, join DSP, and surprisingly – to attend Convention.  All of us are expected to be a Pilgrim and attend at least once, and should.  Sharing in this gathering of Brothers and observing the inner-working of our Fraternity brings new perspective to being a Delta Sig.

Mega-Reunion Potential At Next Convention - New Orleans in 2015
By Yabut and Carol Patterson

In two years - join the growing group of Cal Poly Delta Sigs and wives going to New Orleans for a special week combining fun and fraternity!  The first four days before Convention are available for whatever we want to do!  The next three mornings the guys will attend our National Convention (July 10, 11, 12 - 2015)!  During our three mornings at Convention, our wives can sleep in, get manicures and pedicures, relax in the spa, and then join us for our excellent Convention group luncheon!  My wife Carol followed this schedule at the 2013 Convention and thoroughly enjoyed herself!  After lunch we’re all off to further explore New Orleans together!  We can stay where the Convention is housed – the New Orleans Marriot.  This is in the French Quarter on Canal Street with a Mississippi River view, near Bourbon Street, and we can use the Convention discount!  For later in the week this makes logistics super easy and will enhance our Delta Sig experience!  
Mark your calendars for Monday-to-Monday, July 6 to 13, 2015 - with the note “NEW ORLEANS!”  In you can’t come on Monday, join us Tuesday – Wednesday - or Thursday!  Our theme will be:

FUN – FOOD – FRIENDS – & FRATERNITY!
Carol and I hope other couples can join us in researching and planning this mega-gathering!  Who wants to research and organize golf?  Coach tours?  Walking tours?  Best seafood?  River-boat lunch or dinner?  Bourbon Street?  Cooking class?  Shopping?  WWII museum?  Aquarium?  Something else?  Contact us t golddust@cwnet.com or call us at 530-677-5590. 
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